

Fresno Cycling Club

Fresno Cycling Club October Board Meeting Minutes October 3, 2018

Board Members Present:

Dennis Ball Diana Millhollin
Henry Pretzer Yvonne Moreno
Joe Cassinerio II Patricia Dailey
Angelo Quitorio Elida Gonzalez
Bill Reddington Devin Bovee
Diana Dean Mike Quiroz
Tina Sumner Janet Lucido

Visitors Present:

Michael Monge Ken Herrington Scott Hays Nick Paladino Bob Schoettler Kevin Nehring

Dave Becker

Meeting Opened: 6:33 PM, called to order by President Dennis Ball

September Board Meeting Minutes: Read and motion approved as written.

Treasurer's Report: No report.

Advocacy Report: Dennis Ball: Tina Sumner has been appointed to take over the Advocacy position vacated by John McCracken. She has past experience of working city, government and with building advocacy. She wants to create an advocacy committee so she will have people to stand in for her when she is unable to attend meetings. She would like to put a shout out for volunteers in the FCC newsletter.

Nick Paladino: He recommends Dennis write a letter to the Fresno Council of Governments Transportation Committee advising Tina is the new representative for FCC. He says FCC is a voting member of the Transportation Technical Committee. Nick volunteered to be her alternate. He attended last month as the alternate. Nick provided a handout with a road projects of interest. He says the county list exceeds available funds, so not all projects will be built. Proposition 6 is on the ballot which will repeal SB1 which provides a lot of funding. A "yes" vote kills SB1 and a "no" vote keeps SB1.

Speaker—Yes for Parks—Measure P—City of Fresno. Bob Schoettler: He is an avid cyclist and bicycling advocate. The Coalition was started by citizens. The City of Fresno has a poor ranking for the number of parks per capita. The bond provides 38 million for parks, bicycle lanes, trail and extension of the San Joaquin Parkway with a 30 year plan. It needs a 2/3 vote to approve the bond measure. The cost is less than \$4 per month to City of Fresno citizens based on a 3/8 cent increase in sales tax. He is asking FCC to support the measure by allowing them to list FCC as a supporter. Joe C. made a motion to support, Bill R 2nd, motion approved.

Grizzly Century: Dennis: There are 186 riders pre-registered. Yvonne is heading up shopping this Friday. FCC will net 35% of the proceeds after expenses.

BLDC: Angelo Q.: The volunteer meeting is Thursday at 7 pm, 10/4 at Hinds Hospice. There are 122 registrants. The T-shirts and sponsors are set. He indicates there are 26 Double Centuries on the Triple Crown schedule and we are #23 and near the end of the year. That means a lot of people who are only going after 3 or 5 have already completed their rides for the year. He brought up the thought of trying to change the BLDC to earlier in the year. He would have to get approval from Chuck Bramwell, the organizer of the Triple Crown.

Christmas Party: Diana Millhollin: She is still working on the venue.

General Meeting: October 10 at Steven's Bicycles in Clovis. Topics pending.

Director of SAG: Dennis: Dennis has asked Kevin Nehring to be the Director of SAG as an executive motion. Kevin accepted the position at the meeting. He will be a board member.

New Business: Ken H. ordered a zipper pull on line and passed it around. It could be a zipper pull or a keychain. The mockup was of this years' C2K jersey. He has provided Dennis with the ordering information. He thought it would be a good fundraising souvenir for the C2K or other rides.

The Clovis Health Fair is October 10. Ken H. and Tina S. volunteered to set up a booth for FCC.

Devin B. will be doing a tire changing clinic at Steven's Bicycles on October 20. There will be classroom and hands on training.

Meeting Adjourned: 8:22 p.m.

Respectfully submitted by Janet Lucido, FCC Secretary